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Submission on WCC Draft Low Carbon Capital Plan
Generation Zero Wellington

Submitted by:
Victor Komarovsky

62A Oriental Parade
Oriental Bay

Wellington 6011

027 338 4862
v.komarovsky@gmail.com

Generation Zero thanks Wellington City Council (“Council”) for the opportunity to submit on the
Draft Low Carbon Capital Plan, and would like to expand on our submission in person at a later date.

Generation Zero is a national organisation launched in June 2011, with over 10,000 supporters,
mostly between the ages of 18 and 30. Our vision is for a thriving, zero carbon Aotearoa before
2050. To achieve this, we advocate for the development and implementation of a comprehensive
local and national government plan, with immediate steps to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and
fossil fuel dependence. We believe that New Zealand has the ability and opportunity to be an
example to the world of how to rise to the climate and energy challenges, while creating a better
country in the process.Generation Zero is not aligned with any political parties and is 100 percent
independent in its views.

Our high-level feedback on the Plan is outlined under the submission questions below:

1. Do you support Wellington City Council’s aspiration to be the “low carbon
capital”?

Generation Zero support and commend the council on their low carbon action plan. We welcome
not only the strategic interest but also, broadly speaking, the actions that are proposed in this Plan.
Furthermore, communicating a story of how climate change initiatives have co-benefits in other
aspects of community, economic, health and education are of utmost importance in generating
support for these actions.

2. Will the activities proposed in the draft Low Carbon Capital plan contribute to
a meaningful reduction in emissions?

In general, Generation Zero supports the actions in this Plan; however, there are a number of
changes we would like to see made to the Plan, particularly regarding how these actions are
specified and linked to overall targets or goals.
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Initiatives in the Plan are not linked to the emissions reduction targets.
It is noted that emissions reduction targets from previous plans have not or will not be met despite
most of the initiatives having been actioned. This suggests that the initiatives were not accurately
linked to the reductions targets. To avoid this issue recurring we suggest the following questions be
considered, and the Plan adjusted accordingly:

e What is the relative contribution of each initiative to the targets? OR

e  Why was the [10% emissions reduction] target set? What are the contributing factors to this

target, and how do they relate to the initiatives outlined in this plan?

Long term goals in Pillar 1 are ambiguous, and the short-term initiatives are not mapped back to
the long term goals.

e Each long term goal needs added clarity or specificity, e.g. “An increasing proportion of the
energy we use to power the city’s homes, buildings and transport comes from local
renewable sources...” - this should be target-linked, and should outline which of the
renewable energy source options are the likely best fit for Wellington and why.

e The specific initiatives listed under Pillar 1 are not linked to the long term goals, and in some
cases the long term goals are not covered by any initiative listed in this Plan. Consider using
the likes of Investment Logic Mapping to demonstrate how specific initiatives are
contributing to long term goals, and therefore to the overall objective of reducing carbon
emissions.

A number of initiatives lack clarity or do not reference other relevant WCC strategic documents.
Generation Zero would like to expand on this feedback during an oral submission.

3. Do you agree with the recommended emission reduction targets for the city?

Early targets are unambitious and and set with a baseline of high emissions.
We would like to see a more ambitious reduction target. This is qualified by the points below:

e Inaccordance to the Kyoto Protocol, as New Zealand is an advanced nation, we would like to
see 1990 set as the baseline. 1990 levels allow for a truer comparative reference against
which to measure progress, allowing for comparison between countries and between
sectors. The Government has set a goal of reducing by 30% below 2005 - equivalent to 11%
below 1990. The Council will show considerable ambition on the national and international
level if emission reduction targets are measured from 1990.

e During discussions regarding early emissions reduction targets, it was noted that the early
targets are largely driven by anticipated technological and market shifts, such as the
improvement and uptake of vehicle battery technology. Given that these changes are likely
to occur largely without Council influence, we believe that the targets are not sufficiently
driving the Council to make change where it has influence to do so.

e To support investment in initiatives that will have a measurable effect on emission
reductions, we propose that the 2020 target be deconstructed into annual targets. This will
provide a mechanism to get rapid feedback on the efficacy of the initiatives completed.

Generation Zero would like to reiterate our support for the Draft Low Carbon Capital Plan. We
believe that with the high-level adjustments outlined here, and with several specific changes which
we will expand on during an oral submission, this Plan will be a key driver of emissions reduction in
Wellington.
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Submitted by:
Sidd Mehta

311 Adelaide Road
Newtown

Wellington 6021

021 261 0596
sidd@generationzero.org.nz

Generation Zero thanks the Wellington City Council (“council") for the opportunity to provide its
views on the Urban Development Agency, ("UDA").

Generation Zero is a national organisation launched in June 2011, with over 10,000 supporters,
mostly between the ages of 18 and 30. Our vision is for a thriving, zero carbon Aotearoa before
2050. To achieve this, we advocate for the development and implementation of a
comprehensive local and national government plan, with immediate steps to reduce greenhouse
gas emissions and fossil fuel dependence. We believe that New Zealand has the ability and
opportunity to be an example to the world of how to rise to the climate and energy challenges,
while creating a better country in the process.Generation Zero is not aligned with any political
parties and is 100 percent independent in its views.

Generation Zero supports and believes consultation on the UDA provides an important and
valuable opportunity for Wellingtonians to shape the city they want to live in and how to achieve
the goal of making Wellington the world's Coolest Capital City.

Generation Zero believes that urban policy, plans and the design of urban form and
transport networks all strongly contribute to greenhouse gas emissions and fossil fuel
dependence.

Wellington has a natural and historical advantage in being a compact and liveable city, but
steps still need to be taken by the Council towards embedding low carbon urban form as this will
both contribute to the reduction in carbon emissions locally and reflect the growing living
preferences of young people in the city.
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Generation Zero would like to note a number of changing trends internationally and locally
indicate shift in preferences for young people. These are as follows:

1. Growing demand for proximity to jobs. While previous generations were happy to move
out into suburbs, many young people today would prefer to live close to the city.
Therefore Greenfield subdivision is not attractive to as many people as in the past.

2. Vibrant cities are attractive to young people. People value dense neighbourhoods as can
provide for wide variety of activities and attractions.

3. Younger people are less likely to drive, or even to have driver's licenses. They would
often rather use the money to live closer to the city and/or spend on new technology.

Generation Zero notes the findings by the Productivity Commission on Housing Affordability
which states that “Housing affordability is lowest among those who are younger, single, have
lower income and wealth™. We welcome the proposal set out by the Council for the UDA to
address this keystone issue and look forward to seeing what actions will be implemented to
address the housing affordability issue.

Finally, Generation Zero also supports the Council’s Low Carbon Capital Plan for Wellington to
become a liveable low carbon city. We would like to see the best practice and sustainability
outputs of the UDA match closely with the actions set out in the Low Carbon Capital Plan.

We thank the Council for the opportunity to consult on the UDA proposal and look forward to
continuing working with the Council to make Wellington the Low Carbon Capital of the world.
We would like to speak to the UDA submission in person and expand on how it can link with the
Low Carbon Capital Plan.

' The New Zealand Productivity Commission. (2012) Housing Affordability Report. Wellington
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